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Construction on Wakesiah Avenue set to begin next week

Delays anticipated, drivers encouraged to plan alternative routes

Summary

Construction is starting along Wakesiah Avenue starting the week of July 27th and is expected to be complete by
the end of September. Single lane alternating traffic will be necessary at times throughout construction between
Second and Third Street. Delays are anticipated; drivers are encouraged to plan alternative routes.

For the week of August 4th and August 10th, Wakesiah Avenue will be closed with the exception of local
residential traffic. A detour for south bound traffic will be routed via Jingle Pot to Third Street; north bound traffic
will be via Third Street to Pine Street. Drivers are asked to follow signs and obey traffic control personnel.

The work is being carried out to replace one of the City's last remaining woodstave culverts. The culvert is located
on Wakesiah Avenue and is part of the Cat Stream. All Ministry of Environment and Department of Fisheries
Environmental Permits and Approvals are in place to do the work. Environmental monitoring will be taking place
throughout the project. The City has contracted Knappett Industries to do the work.

Strategic Link: Asset Management - Replacing old and failing infrastructure.

Key Points

° Erom July 27 through to the end of September Wakesiah will be down to single lane alternating traffic at

° :—lrrT(])Er)rS\.August 4 to August 14, Monday to Friday, between the hours of 7:30 am to 5:00 pm Wakesiah will be
closed to through traffic from Second Street to Third Street. Local residential traffic will be permitted within the

° g(r)ii_::gare asked to allow extra time for their commute or to plan alternate route for the duration of the

° Fli))rr(i)\J/Z(r:; are asked to obey all construction signage and traffic control personnel.

Quotes

"The road closure has been coordinated to take place within Environmental Instream Works Windows as well as
during lower volume traffic that would have otherwise been generated by VIU and NDSS when school comes
into session. Every effort will be made to minimize the duration of the road closure."

Mike Strain
Construction Project Manager
City of Nanaimo
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Continued... Construction on Wakesiah Avenue set to begin next week

Contact:

Mike Strain

Construction Project Manager
City of Nanaimo
250-756-5328
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View the online edition for more information -
http://cnan.ca/1LFJsFv
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https://www.nanaimo.ca/NewsReleases/NR150723ConstructionOnWakesiahAvenueSetToBeginNextWeek.html

